QUEENS PARK PRECINCT PUBLIC MEETING

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

4 May 2011
Commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette

Convenor:
Simon Swifte and Peter Cohen
Apologies:
Ian Close
Councillors present:
Mora Main 
Shopping trolley plans – presentation from Libby O’Neill, Waverley Council’s Divisional Manager, Bondi Junction
· Works with stakeholders including supermarkets, shopping centres etc

· Introduced an education program Don’t leave me this way, with signs and flyers

· Abandoned trolleys are a safety problem as well as a visual pollution problem

· Visited other areas to see what can be done e.g. Willoughby Council has successfully worked with Westfield and others to stop trolleys being dumped in streets

· Possible solutions include installation of magnetic strips that lock trolleys at exits and selling affordable designer trolleys in supermarkets for individual purchase

· Council needs co-operation of Westfield and Eastgate

· If no co-operation, infringement notices will be issued

· Council started picking up trolleys two days before Easter – 550 trolleys now in Hollywood Car park

· At next meeting of stakeholders, will seek a timeline for wheel-locking mechanism; will impound until then

· Council suggesting further education e.g. sleeve around Wentworth Courier

Centennial Park Report

Geoff Reinhard reported 
· Centennial Pk Trust now in Dept of Premier and Cabinet

· New CEO Kim Ellis is a big picture person; wants to work on relationship with SCG Trust

· Not much in the way of capital works this year except with ponds, especially Kensington Ponds and Model Yacht Pond (improving water quality, dredging, replacement of gross pollutant trap, new planting)

· No events for a while
· New design proposed for NW corner of York Rd and Darley Rd

· Resident in upper region of Queens Park asked what sprays were appropriate for use on weeds so that run-off would not damage ponds. Geoff later advised:

The Parklands' turf maintenance contractors generally use two herbicide sprays to control bindis in the parks - Spearhead and Destiny. As these brands are not usually available over the counter, staff advised that for general domestic use, any broad leaf weed control available in retail outlets would be just as effective. They cautioned against spraying near tree roots.

Election of Committee members

Councillor Main conducted the election.
Co-convenors:


                 Simon Swifte & Peter Cohen (Nominated: Ian Barber; seconded each other)

Secretary:
Roma Gillam   (Nominated by Simon Swifte; seconded Peter Cohen)

Members: 
Michael Ahrens




Ian Barber




Ian Close




Robyn Endre (new member)




Pearl Grunhard




Kay Smiles




Bill Sullivan

Heritage and streetscape
Roma reported on a meeting with representatives from Bronte and Charing Cross Precincts where they discussed the issue of heritage and whether Council could do more to enforce its  heritage policy (which includes individual items and urban conservation areas) and the Character Studies within the DCP, as well as employing a full-time heritage officer with appropriate qualifications. She outlined a letter from the three precincts, requesting Council to enforce the procedures relating to these areas.

Motion: that the Queens Park Precinct be included in the letter and it be sent to Council 
Moved: Michael Ahrens

Seconded: Kay Smiles

Police Report (nobody attended the last Community Safety Committee)
· Reminder to residents to report graffiti to Council and Police

· Have been some burglaries in the area
Minutes from February meeting 
Moved: Michael Ahrens

Seconded: Ian Barber
Business arising
· Letter sent about removal of scout hall – no reply

· Arnold St quarry site development application to be considered by IHAP on 18 May

Correspondence
· Chemical cleanup at Clovelly Beach Car Park 7 May
· Electronics cleanup at Sid Einfeld Drive on 29 May

· Film about Aboriginal youth at Library 29 May

· Letter from Q Pk Rd resident who is an ex-Moriah parent, complaining about Moriah parking in Q Pk Rd
Moriah College

· Next Community Consultative meeting on 19 May 

· Crossing was not constructed during Easter break – reason unknown

· Resident of Q Pk Rd directly opposite the school sent an e-mail to Committee complaining about the noise from the school from a megaphone – will take it to the meeting
· As well as the letter mentioned above, another Q Pk Rd resident has complained about Moriah parking in Q Pk Rd – will take this to meeting also

· Someone mentioned that the Highway Patrol has come to one nearby school and booked parents who double park 

Attics and flats above garages
· Michael spoke about the controls in the DCP for laneway development that are specific and do not permit bathrooms and kitchens and therefore being used as secondary dwellings. He also mentioned the requirement (Council and State) for dual occupancy being 450 sq metres. 
· There was a lot of discussion about DAs for laneway development being way outside the controls in the DCP and the fact that Council planners sometimes recommend approval. This means that residents have to mobilise to oppose DAs that do not comply.

· A longterm resident of Manning St spoke passionately about one proposed for Newland Lane that is clearly a second residence and is opposed by many neighbours.
· There was a strong view at this meeting, as well as many other meetings over the years, that residents should be able to rely on the DCP being enforced by Council planners.
Motion: that the Council directs its Planning Department to comply with the requirements of the DCP when assessing DAs. Moved: Michael Ahrens

Seconded: Phyllis Fong                                                      Next meeting:  10 August 2011
